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Tēnā koe Erika 

Your request for official information, reference: HNZ00043422 

Thank you for your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) relating Standardized 
mortality. On 10 April 2024, Stats NZ | Tatauranga Aotearoa transferred your request to Health NZ 
| Te Whatu Ora under section 14 of the Act.  

“What was the age standardized mortality for 2020. 2021, 2022, and 2023 for 
 New Zealand?” 
 

This information is available online from Stats NZ at the following link: 

https://infoshare.stats.govt.nz/. Select ‘Population’ then ‘Death Rates – DMM’ then ‘Standardised 

death rates (Maori and total population) (Annual-Dec)’. 

How to get in touch 

If you have any questions, you can contact us at hnzOIA@tewhatuora.govt.nz. 

If you are not happy with this response, you have the right to make a complaint to the 
Ombudsman. Information about how to do this is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
by phoning 0800 802 602.  

 
Nāku iti noa, nā  
 
 

 
Gaynor Bradfield  

Group Manager, Business Support 
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